
 

 
Pentecost Sunday Year B              Psalter Week 4             CTS Sunday Missal p.460             Week  Commencing May 24th 2015   
 
Response to the Psalm :  Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and renew the face of the earth. 
Gospel Acclamation :       Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful, and kindle in them the fire of your love. 
Preface of Pentecost :      p.422   Eucharistic Prayer : III p.611  Mystery of Faith : II 
 
FEAST DAYS THE WEEK : M. St Bede the Venerable.  T. St Philip Neri.  W. St Augustine of Canterbury. 
    F. Solemnity of the Dedication of the Church. 
MASS TIMES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK ; 
ST AMBROSE’S  
Monday   9.00 a.m. Martin Downs RIP 
Tuesday 9.00 a.m.  Alan Bullock RIP 
Wednesday 9. a.m.  Tom Ashcroft RIP 
Thursday 9.00 a.m. Intentions of Ada Steward 
  7.30 p.m. Adoration until 9.00 p.m. (Compline 8.45 p.m.) 
Friday  9.30 – 10.15 a.m. Adoration 
  10.30 a.m. Mykola, Maria and Anna Barchuk RIP 
  7.30 p.m. (Old Rite) Rita and John Kerrigan RIP 
Saturday 9.00 a.m. Joseph Donigan RIP 
Sunday  11.00 a.m.       Neville Freemantle RIP 
  3.00 p.m. The People of the Parish 
  6.00 p.m. Intentions of Philip Motteram 
SACRED HEART 
Sunday  9.00 a.m. Danny Power RIP 
 
CONFESSIONS:  St Ambrose’s  Saturday 11.45 a.m. – 12.45 p.m., and by request. 
    Sacred Heart  By request. 
 
MINISTRIES FOR THE COMING WEEK: 
Altar Servers for morning Mass : Nikhil and Sebin Jose. 
          

Eucharistic Ministers    Readers 
St Ambrose’s: Sunday 11.00 a.m. H Scott, G Sumagpao, R Tovey, C Vass, 
     J Villa, R Barber    C Villa, M Timbrell 
  Sunday 6.00 p.m. L Farmer, B Gavan, J Gavan, M Hesketh, 
     C Hopkins     M Weaver, J Pendergast 
Sacred Heart: Sunday 9.00 a.m. T Cole, M Harper    W Moore  
  
Church Cleaners (St Ambrose’s) :      Team B      Offertory Counters: 2 
 
Please pray for our parishioners who are sick, and for all who have need of our prayers, especially: Fr Paul 
Chavasse, Fr Peter Jones, Ann Aylott, Joan Aylott, Albert and Elsie Barr, Joan Battye, Peggy Baynton, Lilia Beecroft, 
Christina Bickley, Frank Bourke, Linda Button, Rupert Caple, Nigel Collier, Helena Collins, Nora Collins, David Connolly, 
Rob Conway, Julie Cook, Elsie Corti, Rob Cotgrave, Jane Cox, Paul Crowley, Eamonn Dalton, Sarah Dalziel,Joni 
Dunlea, Sr Maureen Fay, Anthony Georgieff, Frances Graves, Diane Grovenor, Robert Hale, Shirley Hale, May 
Hampsey, Margaret Harley, Mary Harris, Vicki Houghton, Cindy Jones, Tom Jones, Jan Joyce, John Joyce, Audrey 
Little, Bridget Locke, Arwen Lockley, Margaret McKeever, Joe McLaughlin, Peter McQuillan, Gaetana Maffei, Michael 
Maffei, Marjorie Male, Petronilla Marciante, Lee Maund, Margaret Metcalf, Sheila Mikulicz, Jeannie Morrison, Philip 
Motteram, Kitty Murray, Andrew Neale, Delia Nepi, Kate Nicholls, Margaret Norris, Pat Norris, Billie O’Keeffe, Beatrice 
‘Myrtle’ O’Mahoney, Jean O’Shaughnessy, Katherine O’Sullivan, Daniel Oxenham, Joyce Parker, Jo Peters, Chris Price, 
Janet Richards, Harold Salter, Jackie Sands, Rita Simmonds, Jonathan Slater, Cecil Smith, Marie Stokes, Colette 
Stride, Edward Sutton, Tony Taylor, Jim Thomas, Vera Toman, Frances Tovey, Jean Villa, Patricia Virr, George 
Watkins, Ann Webb, Barbara Webster, Edith Wilkes, Jake Wolfenden and Anne Youde. 
 
 

This Parish is part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham: Registered as a Charity 234216 
 
 

FROM MARY KOZICKI :  Thank you all for making me welcomed last Sunday.  The kindness when you stopped and 
spoke to me and said I had done a good job.  It was a great honour to crown Our Lady and something I shall always 

 
ST AMBROSE’S PARISH KIDDERMINSTER 

The Rectory, Birmingham Road, Kidderminster DY10 2BY (01562 822839) 
SACRED HEART & OUR LADY, Berrington Road, Tenbury Wells 

Parish Clergy : Fr Douglas Lamb, Revd. Adam Nicholls, Revd. Charles Duncombe 
In Retirement : Revd. Dr Peter Mason.  In Formation : Richard Tovey 

Website : www.stambrosekidderminster.org.uk  E-mail: stambrosekidderminster@btinternet.com 
 



remember.  Then to make it more perfect I was given a lovely present of a basket of beautiful flowers.  Thank you all 
once again.  Mary Kozicki. 
NEWSLETTER :  Dr Peter Mason has offered to make copies of our Parish newsletter available on the internet for 
those not able to attend Sunday Mass. Please notify us (or him 01384 370229 or petermason@btinternet.com) if this will 
be helpful. 
 
LATELY DEAD :  After many years of very poor health, Nora Brandon of Tennyson Way died in a Nursing Home in the 
Parish on May 14th.  Her Funeral has been arranged for June 4th at the Crematorium, after a Service in Church.  May 
she rest in peace. 
ANNIVERSARY :  Tuesday is the anniversary of the death in 1997 of Fr Jack Kearns, who was Curate at St Ambrose’s 
1951 – 1955, and had a famous dispute with Sr Cathaldus.  He was Parish Priest of St John’s, Alton, North Staffordshire 
at the time of his death and is buried outside the main doors of the Church there. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS :  This week, again, we celebrate a nonagenarian parishioner as Ada Steward (nee Grossi) 
reaches her ninetieth birthday on Thursday.  A small party has been arranged in the Adams Lounge from 3.00 p.m. and 
parishioners are welcome to come along. 
COFFEES/TEAS will be provided in the Borromeo Hall after 11.00 a.m. Mass today by the Rambling Group and the 
Choir and next Sunday by the Ambrosians and the CMS. 
LIGHT OF MAASAI :  This year's fund raiser for the four children's education and welfare, sponsored by St. Ambrose's 
Parish, will take place tonight at 7.00 p.m. in the School. The Zumba Gold class is suitable for all ages and abilities and  
is also fun to watch.   Adults £4, children £2 and Raffle.  Please give it your support. 
BINGO :  Bingo in the Adams Lounge every Tuesday evening 8.00 p.m.  Please come along and support it. 
THE FRIENDSHIP CLUB :  The Friendship Club meets again in Habberley on Wednesday May 27th, 2015.  Please 
contact Joyce Gavan or Marie Hesketh on K. 748474. 
 
OLD RITE :  As well as the Low Mass on Friday at 7.30 p.m. there will be a MISSA CANTATA next Sunday at 3.00 
p.m.  Books are available, and tea and cakes in the Rectory garden will be enjoyed afterwards. 
 
SAINSBURY’S VOUCHERS :  St Ambrose School and Pre-School are very grateful for the donations of vouchers. 
Please can any remaining vouchers be put in the collection box at the back of the Church no later than Monday, 1st 
June.  Many thanks. 
ALTAR SERVERS PARTY NIGHT :  An invitation is extended to our Altar Servers (of whatever age) to spend an 
evening together in the Adams Lounge on Saturday, June 6th from 7.00 p.m. – late.  There will be skittles, pool, darts 
and other games; and pizza and other refreshments.  Invitations are being given out this week. 
 
SOLEMNITY OF THE SACRED HEART :  As usual, we shall celebrate the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of Jesus in 
our Church in Tenbury.  The Principal Celebrant and preacher will be Bishop Robert Byrne, Auxiliary Bishop for this 
part of the Diocese who will be making his first visit to Tenbury.  Hospitality afterwards has been offered at the home of 
Patrick and Annie Holcroft in Cursall Hall.  It is important that they should have an idea of the number of guests 
intending to join them, and numbers may need to be restricted.  Kidderminster parishioners are asked to indicate likely 
attendance on the list at the back of the Church. 
 
WESTON-SUPER-MARE :  A day trip to Weston on Tuesday, 23rd June to leave St Ambrose’s 9.00 a.m. prompt.  Cost 
£16.00.  To book a seat, please contact Ann Harris on 01299 402160.  
 
RETREAT WEEK :  As you know we shall have three days in July with Bishop Christopher Jones July 8th – 10th.  
There will be a Retreat Mass each evening at 7.30 p.m. with a particular emphasis.  Wednesday – The Family, 
Thursday – The Parish, Friday – The Church.  During the coming week I shall be assembling groups of parishioners to 
help in the organisation of the different themes, and the hope is that everyone will want to be part of what is certain to be 
a grace filled week.  Please pray for the success of this important parish venture.   
FINANCES : 
i. Thank you for the Offertory last week of £767.96.  (Loose plate £550.46.  Envelope scheme £217.50). 
ii. The Collection for Miss Johnson’s Newman School in Uganda was £721.33 – so we managed to provide a 

Classroom, and go a good way towards a second one.  Congratulations and many thanks. 
iii. The Bucket Collection for the relief of the Nepalese people was £476.14 – another wonderful effort. 
iv. We acknowledge with gratitude donations to the Parish in memory of the Revd. Tom Ashcroft of £300. 
v. The Whist Club has made yet another contribution of £100, for which, many thanks. 
vi. A further donation of £100 has been made to our Fabric Fund, for which we are very grateful. 
 
BORROMEO HALL/ADAMS LOUNGE :  Available for functions of all kinds: parties, receptions, etc. Please contact 
Mary Preston (07513 295817) or Adams Lounge (07742 730680). 
EVERY FRIDAY :  Folk Music in the Adams Lounge with visiting musicians/singers and instrumentalists. Free 
admission, 8.00pm – late.   


